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New learning space in Block R 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Mona Vale Public School. The project will deliver a new building (Block R), a new 
performance space (Block S), upgrades and refurbishment of Blocks A, B, D, E, H and N, and new staff and administration 
spaces. 

Progress summary 

Refurbishment of Blocks A, B ad H have continued throughout Term 4 and are expected to be finished in time for Day 1 Term 1 
2023. 

Landscaping of the access pathway from the front entrance to the school’s new centre has progressed with the pouring of the 
concrete pathway, putting in the sandstone curved seating nooks, and planting. We expect to finish this landscaping by the 
end of this year. 

External work in the new centre of the school has progressed with the sunshade steel framing completed, ready for the shade 
cover to be put in over the upcoming summer holidays. 

Work on the new performance space (Block S) has continued with the structural steel wall and roof frame put in. Installation of 
the external wall cladding is currently in progress. 
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An accessible pathway connecting Blocks B, E and D through a series of ramps and raised pathways has been finished. 

Next steps 

• Work will continue throughout the upcoming summer holidays while the school is on their Christmas break. 

• Refurbishment works on Blocks A, B and H are expected to be finished, ready for staff and students to use by Day 1 
Term 1 2023. 

• Work on the lift to Block E and the amenities in Block N will continue and are also on track to be finished by the start 
of 2023. 

• We will remove 6 of the 12 demountable classrooms by the end of the year. 

• Construction of the new performance space will continue with wall cladding, external landscaping and working on the 
school’s interior will start soon. 

• The school’s heritage bell and pavers will be reinstated as part of the landscaping works adjacent to Block B. 

 

 

Aerial view of the new Block R at Mona Vale Public School 
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